SUB NO. 18

RECRUITMENT & TRAINING OF DOCTORS

I congratulate the Howard Government for pledging to increase the number of doctors in Australia.  This move will certainly be of benefit to the health system.

However, it should be pointed out that the Howard Government, along with the previous Keating Government are to blame for the current national shortage of doctors.  It is clear that over the last decade the federal government has FAILED to train enough doctors.  Not enough medical training places have been made available at universities.

Unfortunately, governments have had a short-term attitude to the issues.  Of course, it costs money in the short-term to train more doctors, and the training itself takes at least six years.  But in the LONG-TERM the health system benefits from having more doctors.  Conversely, the health system suffers through not having enough doctors, and that is the situation faced at present.

The former health minister, Michael Wooldridge was responsible for reducing Medicare Provider numbers.  This was bad policy, and resulted in a shortage of practicing doctors.  He bears some responsibility for the current doctor shortage.

The Howard Government has finally realized that more doctors are needed and has decided to train more doctors in Australian Universities.  This move is to be welcomed.

Another move that could be made is to increase the number of NURSE PRACTITIONERS.  This would ease the burden on the existing doctor workforce.  Unfortunately, there also appears to be a shortage of nurses, so the government also needs to ensure that more nurses are trained, and the existing nurse workforce retained by improving pay and conditions.

The Howard Government has also decided to recruit overseas from doctors.  This is both a positive and negative move.  In the short-term it is positive, as it is the only way to increase the doctors workforce in Australia quickly (given the fact that it takes at least six years to train doctors).  But in the long-term, it is negative.  We should not be bringing in overseas-trained doctors when we could be training young Australians to become doctors.  There are plenty of school-leavers in Australia who would like to study medicine, but do not have the opportunity because they cannot get a place at university.  Furthermore, doctors from overseas have often not been trained to the same standard as Australian-trained doctors, particularly doctors trained in developing countries.  Also, it is immoral for a comparatively wealth country like Australia to be poaching doctors from poor countries, when THE PEOPLE IN THOSE COUNTRIES NEED THEIR DOCTORS!  If we take doctors from countries like India and the Philippines (for example), then the health of the people in India and the Philippines will deteriorate.

Thus, in the long-term, we should ensure that more doctors are trained in Australia.
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